$4.2 Million to improve water service in Giles County
September 17, 2008 - PULASKI, Tenn.—Rural Development State Director Ruth Tackett today joined Fairview Utility District President Donnie Moore to announce federal investments totaling $4,200,000 to improve and extend water service in Giles County. The announcement was made at Milky Way Farms in Giles County.
"Clean, reliable water is a fundamental building block for every healthy, growing community," said Tackett.  "Thanks to the support of our congressional delegation Rural Development has the financial resources to help Fairview Utility District meet the growing needs of the families and businesses that live and work in Giles County."
According to Moore, the Rural Development loan of $3,500,000 and grants totaling $700,000, plus $502,100 from the Fairview UD will be used to construct 58 miles of water line extensions to reach 285 customers in northern Giles County. Many individual springs and wells in the area suffered contamination or dried up as a result of recent drought conditions. The extensions will provide a safe, reliable water source for families and businesses, and the capacity to meet the needs of growing communities in the area.
Moore said, "Fairview Utility could not undertake this project without the help of Rural Development."

Water improvements are funded through Rural Development community programs, which provide financing for drinking water, waste-water treatment, solid waste disposal, and storm-water facilities for rural residents.  Loans and grants are made to local government and cooperative organizations serving rural areas with a population less than 10,000. USDA Rural Development invested nearly $59 million last year to improve water and waste-water infrastructure for Tennessee communities.
Participants in the presentation also included Rep. Lincoln Davis’ Representative Glen Meyers, Giles County Commissioners James Woodard, Roger Reed and Edwin Lovell, Fairview UD Manager Jamie Byrd and Board Member Carol Gordon, Spaulding Engineering Representative Bruce Spaulding, and RD Area Director Faye Rodgers and Staff Doug Shelton, Susan Shuff, Debbie Gilchrist and Jim McPeters.
USDA Rural Development is committed to the future of rural communities in Tennessee by investing financial and technical assistance through housing, community and business development programs.  In Fiscal Year 2007, Rural Development invested over $3.3 million in Giles County and over $308 million statewide. Those dollars touched the lives and livelihoods of 113 families and businesses in Giles County and in over 600,000 families and businesses across the state. 

 

For more information on business development, affordable housing, community infrastructure or business development programs available in the Giles County area contact the Rural Development Area Office in Lawrenceburg at 931-762-6913 ext. 4, toll free at 800-342-3149 ext. 1494 or online at www.rurdev.usda.gov/tn. 












